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CO N N EC T I N G  
C A R E, P EO P L E  

A N D I D EA S

Cultural Assessment results are in

On behalf of the network’s leadership team, I want to offer my 
thanks to all the staff, physicians, and volunteers who offered 

their authentic and candid insight into the cultures at our three 
sites prior to our integration date of August 1. Between June and 
August, we conducted a cultural assessment across each of the 
three sites because we wanted to get a better understanding of 
what makes our sites special. More than 400 people participated 
either via interviews, focus groups or surveys.

Continued on page 2

oursharedpurpose.com

Pg 1 
CULTURAL 
ASSESSMENT
What we learned

Pg 2-3 
CULTURAL 
ASSESSMENT
Results at a glance

Pg 4  
FLU SEASON IS HERE
How we help keep our 
communities healthy 

Our Shared Purpose is an internal newsletter intended to keep staff at all three sites informed about our integration and transition plans, as well as highlight  
key achievements and activities at each of the sites. Our Shared Purpose is published monthly by the Communications teams at Providence, St. Joseph’s   
and St. Michael’s. If you have any questions about any of the articles, please visit oursharedpurpose.com to submit your inquiry.

Here’s how we are unique:
•	 Providence, with its strong sense of family, mourned the departure of many of their 

leaders in the lead-up to our go-live date. Despite this, Providence staff were also open and 
accepting of change, and enthusiastic about the advantages that are associated with being 
partners with an academic and community teaching hospitals. Providence demonstrated a 
strong link to the Sisters of St. Joseph, which was stressed as a sacred part of their heritage 
that should remain and be honored during the process of integration.

•	 St. Joseph’s staff and physicians are proud to be a community teaching health centre, 
training the next generation of health-care professionals. They expressed pride in the 
support and patient care they provide to our community, and emphasized a desire to 
maintain that in the new integration. St. Joseph’s is an important local health care resource. 
Staff are proud to know and care for patients and families, of all ages and across generations, 
through life’s significant milestones. 

•	 St. Michael’s staff were proud of their history of caring for the disadvantaged, and 
emergence as a leading academic and research facility, inner city health being one of the 
hospital’s area of expertise. Staff noted that this type of patient care was increasing in 
volume and complexity and expressed concern about safety and wellness. At the same time, 
many staff are interested and enthusiastic about meeting their new colleagues and  
cross-sharing best practices.

Providence Healthcare

St. Joseph’s Health Centre

St. Michael’s Hospital
“I started getting my flu shot long before 
I worked at a hospital. I had a family 
member who was sick. I knew it was 
important to get my flu shot to ensure I 
would stay healthy so I could take care of 
her. Now, even though I don’t work with 
patients directly, I know I can safely be 
in the hospital and around our patients 
without compromising their health.” 
- Kate Manicom, communications adviser

A message from Mary Madigan Lee, 
vice-president of Human Resources and Legal Services

“I’m protecting my fellow Health Records 
team members by getting the flu shot. I 
feel lucky to be able to interact with such 
a diverse, enthusiastic and supportive 
group on a daily basis — we all look out 
for each other.”
- Rex Baunsit, health records technician

“I want to help protect everyone around 
me, especially our frail seniors who 
are susceptible to the flu. In addition 
to the flu shot, I look for other ways 
to stay healthy during the season, like 
incorporating a ‘flu-fighting’ diet and 
increasing my sleep.” 
- Michelle Bancroft, wellness coordinator

Mid-October until December

Look out for the mobile carts 
and check the intranet for 
drop-in dates. The first 500 
people to get their shots will 
receive a Tim Hortons card 
and everyone will be entered 
into weekly draws.

Who are you protecting?

Our flu clinic will be in the 
Melnyk entrance Oct. 30 to 
Nov. 3, and our mobile flu 
cart will make the rounds 
in November. We asked our 
people why they’re getting 
their flu shot and/or wearing 
a mask this flu season — 
you will see their personal 
motivations as posters are put 
up in every unit at St. Joe’s.

Flu shots have arrived

Flu shots are available 
weekdays to staff in the 
Corporate Health and Safety 
Services office all season, and 
in our Bond Lobby clinics from 
Oct. 10 to 20. Mobile carts will 
also be arranged for evening, 
weekend and offsite staff. 
Flu shots are the best way to 
protect against flu. It can’t give 
you the flu (that’s a myth) and 
it’s safe and recommended for 
pregnant women.

2017 Flu Campaign  
Network Highlights

Given that we were all founded by the Sisters of St. Joseph, it is unsurprising that the results from the consultant’s 
report show that we are more alike than different. We continue to deliver on the Sisters’ legacy of caring for the most 
marginalized or disadvantaged in our communities. We have in common many, if not all, core values that we live by, 
but one that stood out was the intrinsic value and dignity of every human being. We are proud of the way we treat our 
patients and the way we support our colleagues – we go above and beyond to help each other.
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continued from page 1

“PLEASE DON’T CHANGE...”

ABOUT OUR CULTURES

All three founded by the Sisters of 
St. Joseph + deeply rooted priorities 
grounded in the mission of Catholic 
health care

A deep respect for the 
intrinsic value and dignity 
of every human being

We continue to deliver on the Sisters’ 
long-standing mission of caring for all, 
particularly the most marginalized or 
disadvantaged of our society

We are proud of the way we 
treat our patients and the 
way we support each other

Appreciation for having the opportuni-
ty to “be heard” and asked your opinion 
as part of the planning stages

	We are a tight-knit  
community with a strong 
sense of family

	We are enthusiastic about  
the advantages associated 
with being partners with  
an academic hospital and 
community teaching  
centre

	We are proud to support families 
across the life continuum, helping 
our patients when they need us the 
most

	We are a supportive neighborhood 
hospital as well as an excellent  
teaching hospital

 

	While caring for people who 
experience disadvantage, we have 
emerged as a leading academic 
and research facility

	We look forward to meeting our 
new colleagues and cross-sharing 
the many best practices we have 
between us

 Living our values - caring for the 
disadvantaged, downtown homeless and 

community engagement 
 Educational funding

 Recognition awards – Values in Action, Unsung 
Heroes, Research, Volunteer days, Nursing awards etc.
 Summer BBQ and holiday events - various 

celebrations that brings colleagues together socially 
 Our relationships/teamwork/collaborative 

environment
# of sites: 3    
Assessment period:  
June to August 

# of participants: 426  
(Staff, volunteers, physicians, leadership, CEO, 
board members)

+ 22 Patient, Family and 
Community Council members 
from St. Joseph’s 

	Providing a safe working environment for all 

	Helping you manage and support change

	Providing regular updates on the transition changes

	Engaging staff as we go forward together 

	Helping you share our wealth of best practices across sites

	 Helping you build relationships   

OUR COMMON BOND

Providence Healthcare St. Joseph’s Health Centre St. Michael’s Hospital

WHAT MAKES US UNIQUE

YOU ASKED US, SO WE’RE COMMITTED TO:

It’s official!
Aug. 1, 2017

www.oursharedpurpose.com

These are but a few examples of 
what we have in common and 
what makes each site unique. 
What they all indicate is that, with 
your continued support, we have 
a strong foundation upon which 
to build a successful integrated 
health network and a bright future 
for us, our organizations and the 
patients, residents and clients we 
serve.

What are the next steps? The 
consultant made numerous 
recommendations to address all 
the opportunities and concerns 
raised across the three sites, 
which will be reviewed by the 
Executive Committee to help 
inform an action plan. 

We’ll also be continuing to discuss 
the opportunities and challenges 
of integration that were raised 
in this cultural assessment 
at upcoming town halls and 
leadership fora.

In October, members of our 
Executive Committee will visit the 
three sites to update all staff on 
the progress of our plan.

We are proud to be the only 
organization to conduct a cultural 
assessment prior to integration, 
and you have our commitment to 
action on the recommendations 
we received.

Thank you again to all who 
participated in this very important 
exercise. 

If you have any questions, please 
visit oursharedpurpose.com to 
submit your inquiry.




